Town of North Yarmouth Select Board PUBLIC HEARING



Meeting Minutes of Thursday, June 18, 2020 Remote Business Meeting

<u>Call to Order</u> – Stephen Morrison, Jennifer Speirs, James Moulton, and Paul Napolitano were present. Town Manager, Rosemary Roy, was also present. Vice Chairperson Morrison called the meeting to order.

Vice Chairperson Morrison moved to open the public hearing on the proposed FY21 town budget. Selectperson Moulton seconded the motion. Discussion: Vice Chairperson Morrison made a brief comment about the budget process and the COVID-19 pandemic. **Vote: 4 Yes – 0 No.**

Special Presentation - The Town Manager provided a presentation of the proposed FY21 Budget.

<u>Public Comment</u> – Audrey Lones, 107 Baston Road, asked the Town Manager about the TIF monies collected and the amount that will be used for FY21. Norman Smith, 43 The Lane, asked a question regarding the mil rates provided by the Town Manager. Judy Potter and Mike Mallory, Walnut Hill, asked a question about the traffic calming measures. Mrs. Potter also asked about the Homestead Exemption. The Town Manager responded. Rob Wood, Milliken Road, shared his concerns with providing information on the itemization of the budget. The Town Manager responded.

Vice Chairperson Morrison made a motion to close the public hearing. Selectperson Moulton seconded the motion. Discussion: none. **Vote: 4 Yes – 0 No.**

Adjournment - Vice Chairperson Morrison moved to adjourn.

Prepared By: Draven Walker

Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary

Remote meeting conducted on Zoom

Select Board

Stephen Morrison, Vice Chair

James Moulton